IASC Myanmar NY Task Force on cyclone Nargis
Ms. Agnes Asekenye-Oonyu, Chief Asia and Pacific Section, CRD, OCHA chaired the meeting which took place on 9 May 2008.
Visas
· ERC Holmes is requesting information from agencies on how many visas are pending and how many have been granted.

· RC should be informed of any visa request, agencies are issuing to the government of Myanmar.

· ASG Catherine Bragg and OCHA Director Geneva, Kasidis Rochanakorn, will be going on mission to Bangkok shortly, to facilitate access negotiations.
· UNICEF called for a more coordinated approach to request visas, some agencies had received visas whereas others had not received any (e.g. UNICEF).

· UNDSS cautioned UN staff not to enter the country on a tourist visa. There were general security concerns in the aftermath of the emergency.
Coordination

· UNICEF noted that many assessments where undertaken yet consolidation of information could be improved. Request who/OCHA to take this on to ensure sharing of data amongst IASC agencies.
· Similarly, logistics issues should be consulted on an inter-agency basis, to facilitate the distribution of relief items in the country. Scarcity of fuel was going to be of concern to all relief organizations.
Flash Appeal

· On Friday, 9 May a Flash Appeal seeking USD 187 Million will be launched to fund emergency response projects in 12 clusters/sectors.
· In one month, a revision of the Flash Appeal will be carried out, to reflect new data. Meanwhile adjustments, if approved by RC office, can be facilitated by posting on Myanmar Flash Appeal posted on line. 
China/ India/Asean
· World Vision urged the ERC to engage with China and India, for them to promote humanitarian access with the government of Myanmar.

· Further exploring ASEAN platform is also welcomed.

Meetings to follow:

· Participants agreed to meet twice per week, on Tuesday’s and Friday’s, from 10 a.m. – 11a.m.

· Geneva colleagues are invited to participate in the meeting via telecon.
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